CHELMSFORD HOCKEY CLUB


	
	


MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE CHELMSFORD HOCKEY CLUB HELD AT THE CLUBHOUSE, CHELMER PARK ON Thursday 30th June 2016


Members of the Management Committee Present:
Nigel King (President)
Spencer Wilcox (Chairman)

Chris Randall (Treasurer)

Sally Dalton (Club Development Officer)
Sarah Burns (Acting Secretary)

And members + Ros Marsh, Janet Sutton, Kathryn MacDonald, Kat Hales, Nicola Thompson, Adam Hunter, David Carr, Ed de Mello, Ian Hunter, Bryan Heelis, Robert Norse, Simon King, Chelsey Claridge, Sam Wilkinson, Matt Gore, Kirsty Dailly, Gill Hickman, Christy Willett, Peter Hollebon, Richard Ross, James McCann, Darren Davies
	1
	Apologies for Absence Chris Carter, James Stock, Paul Goodridge, Teresa Woodford, Paul Shadbolt, Kim Hansen (Vets), Glenn Kirkham, Marie Kirkham, John McCullagh, Chris Beach (Evergreens), David Kitchiner, Nick Kitchiner, Paul Fielding, Peter Woodward, Billy Purcell, Anna Hunter


	2
	Adoption of the minutes of the AGM held on the 26th June 2015

The minutes were confirmed and signed as a correct record by the Chairman.

Proposed by:   James McCann                                   Seconded by: David Carr


	3
	Matters Arising



	4
	To receive the Chairman’s report
Coaching structure membership increase B2H and 2 new adult teams 
Volunteers and posts to be filled mostly completed, but always looking for new volunteers.

Really good intake of new umpires, but desperately need new umpires, so that players and captains don’t have to be called upon last minute 

England hockey survey - selection of players seemed to be main concern 

Fundraising still need to be pushing this around the club itself

Sponsorship - club is desperate for sponsors so that the club is able to compete at the highest level
Captains and management and everyone who supports the club 

Spencer to stand down for David Kitchiner 

Proposed by: Sarah Burns                                            Seconded by: Ros Marsh 
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	To receive a report on playing and coaching
Meeting of Essex Hockey League meeting - Tried to change rules re selection and starring but were not successful
No men’s indoor team 
Refer to Senior Playing and Coaching report

Refer to Development plan and Volunteer Team Structure report and new website 

Recent player survey is where a lot of the quotes and statistics are from

Preview of new website home page by Sally Dalton

James McCann asked question re selection and communication 

Website main sponsor should be very visible across home page 
Question raised with regards to having paid admin staff to generate more income as well as coaching staff, as we now qualify as a big club with England Hockey

Proposed by: Darren Davies                                          Seconded by: Kathryn MacDonald 
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	To approve amendments to the rules of the Chelmsford Hockey Club including a change to members of the Management Committee 

Rule 5b 
(i) delete “Chair of Playing Committee” and insert “Club Captain”         

     delete “Chairs of Selection Committees” and insert “Selection Officers”
     delete “Sponsorship Secretary” and insert “Chair of Fundraising and Sponsorship      Committee”
     add  “Club Development Officer”
(ii) delete entirely
 
Rule 7a     
delete “Chair of Playing Committee” and insert “Club Captain”
      delete “Fixture Secretary”
      delete “Social Secretary”
      add    “Club Development Officer”
      add    “Chair of Fundraising and Sponsorship Committee
 
Rule 7b    
add “v. Appoint such other officers as are necessary to achieve the club’s purposes”
 
Rule 7d  
(i) delete “Chair of Selection” and insert “Selection Officers”
(ii) to read “ A Committee chaired by the Club Captain and comprising Selection Officers, Fixtures Secretary, East and Essex reps, Umpire Secretary and Liaison officer, Captains and Managers and Summer League organiser…[to continue as presently drafted]”
      add “(v) Such other committees which are necessary to support the club’s purposes”
Proposed by: James McCann                             Seconded by: Darren Davies
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	To receive a report on the Junior Section 

Kathryn MacDonald read through the junior report (see attached)
Great support from Sally Dalton, Kirsty Dailly and Matt Gore enabling progression through to the adult teams 

Summer camps 2 this year 

Thought it would be a good idea to replicate a junior players survey as well as a senior player 

Proposed by: Peter Hollebon                                Seconded by: Matt Gore
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	To receive the Treasurer’s report and to approve the draft accounts for the year ending 31st May 2016
Chris Randall read and explained the financial accounts
VAT deregistration all figures should be 20% up 

No changes to sub and weekly match fees

Junior section an additional £5 to the annual membership fees 

Big thanks to Kat Hales and Nicky Thompson for taking over the 500 club, big push in the autumn 

Question regarding the future of paid staff, facilities manager something to be addressed in the future 

Question regarding the future fees on the second council pitch (Kat Hales) will we get first refusal on the Saturday to play, something needs to be put in writing. Future discussions with the council to make block bookings a season in advance. 

Run the administration of the second council pitch, to reduce the costs of hire etc by James McCann

Interest received on the funds invested with 2 banks

Proposed by: Sam Wilkinson                              Seconded by: Brian Heelis 

Proposed that the management committee be able to sign off after the auditor has reviewed them

Proposed by: Ros Marsh                                  Seconded by: David Carr  
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	To set the subscriptions and match fees for the 2016/17 season
Annual subscriptions to adults to remain the same as last season, but an increase of £5 on the annual subscription for junior members

Proposed by: Kathryn MacDonald                 Seconded by: Bryan Heelis 
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	To receive a report on the Facilities Management including new pitch plans

£90 per hour senior players £75 per hour for junior school hire

Peter Hollebon suggested a volunteer day to clean up the entrance to the changing rooms weeding, windows, sills, varnishing doors, removal of debris and growth from guttering 

Committee rooms and changing rooms to be better cared for so that enabling hire of these facilities to outside sources  
Pitch Plans 

Robert Norse and Spencer Wilcox very good discussions with the local council and seem to be happy for both pitches including the council owned one to be replaced, but needs to accommodate other sports 5 a side football etc 

Separate contracts 6 weeks for completion of new pitch so have to look at loss of income, over this period e.g. loss of summer league etc 
Sent an indicative request for funding to the Hockey Foundation, hopefully hear a reply in July

Council would like to retain the existing colours green pitch with blue surround, which is the cheapest option

Proposed by: Chelsey Claridge                   Seconded by: Sam Wilkinson
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	To receive a report on the Chelmsford Sports Club
Report read and reported by Gill Hickman refer to attached document
Proposed by Kat Hales                               Seconded by: Kirsty Dailly 
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	Election of Officers

President                Proposer-James McCann          Seconded-Peter Hollebon

Chairman              Proposer-Spencer Wilcox           Seconded-Peter Hollebon

All other officers and captains 

                                Proposer Darren Davies            Seconded by Kathryn MacDonald

Reviewer of Accounts Edmund Carr and Sons
                                Proposer  Peter Hollebon             Seconded by Kat Hales 
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	To appoint an accountant to review the accounts

Covered in item12 above. Reviewer of Accounts: Edmund Carr and Sons

	14
	Any other business

No other business 


	
	Meeting closed and finished 21:50


Sarah Burns
Secretary

June 2017
Checked and signed………………………………………………….
